BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

April 26, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathleen McCarthy, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent





Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.
Mrs. McCarthy motioned to approve the minutes from March 22, 2010. 2nd by Mr. Collum. All in Favor

15 Iarussi Way:  Drinking Well application signed off by board

9 Iarussi Way:  Drinking Well application signed off by board

Lot #8 Iarussi:  Septic Plan redesign – approved by board

6 Holbrook Street:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 6 Holbrook Street needing approval for a 1’ separation to groundwater from 4’to 3’ Mr. Heavey motioned to approve variance. Mr. Collum 2nd the motion. All in favor. 

4A Norfolk Avenue:  Mr. Fisher presented stated he issued orders for the house at 4A Norfolk Avenue for housing violations. He also stated the residence is being used as a 2 family home and is not legal. The tenants were evicted and the owner John Solari was told not to rent out either unit until it is inspected and approved by the Health Agent.

Tobacco Compliance Checks:  Mr. Fisher informed the board Tobacco Compliance Checks were done on April 21, 2010 at 13 establishments. Officer Grimes is utilized teenagers who are performing community service to go into the stores and try to buy tobacco products. There were no violations. Mr. Fisher suggested having the smoking committee attend a meeting to go over the tobacco regulations.

Permit for Beaver Trap:  Mr. Fisher informed the board a resident from 4 Cedar Farms Road would like to obtain a permit to trap a beaver.

3 Rustic Road:  Mr. Fisher stated there is a problem with water and sewage backing up into the basement of this home. He did a dye test and that showed nothing. Trufant checked the gate valves and they were fine. No signs of leakage. Mr. Fisher dye tested 33 Summer Street which is the house behind 3 Rustic Road to see if there is anything coming from there. There was no coloring. Mr. Fisher stated the water levels have gone down and cannot test and will resume testing when water levels rise again.
PHER Funds:  Mr. Fisher informed the board DEP approved funds for 2 light towers, 24 stantions, 2 A-Frame signs and 12 tables.  The discussion of laptop computers is tabled until next meeting for further discussion.

Household Hazardous Waste Day:  HHW is scheduled for Saturday, May 22, 2010. It will be advertised through flyers, on cable and on the website.
Suzanne Kennedy – 7:00PM: Suzanne Kennedy, Town Administrator and Andrew Espinosa, Chairman of the Board of Selectmen appeared before the board to discuss the regionalization of the local boards of health. Andrew Flanagan from the Metro West Community Foundation wrote a grant proposal which will be available the last Thursday in May for review. Andrew Espinosa stated they were still exploring into enhancing services with other towns by sharing services while maintaining all boards of health as they are currently. The grant is requesting$50,000 per year for years 1 – 3 to cover these services. The program is considered a pilot public nurse program that would be shared among 4 communities even though the VNA contract will still remain in place. The pilot program would be revisited for reevaluation at the end of the 3rd year. According to Andrew Flanagan, if at the end of year 3 due diligence has been done and proves the program is not feasible then there will be no further changes to the boards of health. This is basically an enhancement to the boards of health. Bill Fisher will represent the Medway Board of Health.
Abatements were signed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15PM.
Next meeting scheduled for May 10, 2010 in Sanford Hall on the 2nd floor at 6:30PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

